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Unless disclosure is required by the Free-
dom of Information Act, 5 U.S.C. 552, as 
amended, (the Act) as determined by Free-
dom of Information (FOI) officials of the De-
partment of Health and Human Services, 
data contained in the portions of this pro-
posal which have been specifically identified 
by page number, paragraph, etc. by the offer-
or as containing restricted information shall 
not be used or disclosed except for evalua-
tion purposes. 

The offeror acknowledges that the Depart-
ment may not be able to withhold a record 
(data, document, etc.) nor deny access to a 
record requested pursuant to the Act and 
that the Department’s FOI officials must 
make that determination. The offeror hereby 
agrees that the Government is not liable for 
disclosure if the Department has determined 
that disclosure is required by the Act. 

If a contract is awarded to the offeror as a 
result of, or in connection with, the submis-
sion of this proposal, the Government shall 
have right to use or disclose the data to the 
extent provided in the contract. Proposals 
not resulting in a contract remain subject to 
the Act. 

The offeror also agrees that the Govern-
ment is not liable for disclosure or use of un-
marked data and may use or disclose the 
data for any purpose, including the release of 
the information pursuant to requests under 
the Act. The data subject to this restriction 
are contained in pages (insert page numbers, 
paragraph designations, etc. or other identi-
fication). 

(2) In addition, the offeror should mark 
each page of data it wishes to restrict with 
the following statement: 

‘‘Use or disclosure of data contained on 
this page is subject to the restriction on the 
cover sheet of this proposal or quotation.’’ 

(3) Offerors are cautioned that proposals 
submitted with restrictive legends or state-
ments differing in substance from the above 
legend may not be considered for award. The 
Government reserves the right to reject any 
proposal submitted with a nonconforming 
legend. 

352.215–70 Late proposals and revi-
sions. 

As prescribed in 315.208, the following 
provision may be included in the solici-
tation: 

LATE PROPOSALS AND REVISIONS (NOV 1986) 

Notwithstanding the procedures contained 
in FAR 52.215–1(c)(3) of the provision of this 
solicitation entitled Instructions to Offerors- 
Competitive Acquisition, a proposal received 
after the date specified for receipt may be 
considered if it offers significant cost or 
technical advantages to the Government; 
and it was received before proposals were dis-
tributed for evaluation, or within five cal-

endar days after the exact time specified for 
receipt, whichever is earlier. 

(End of provision) 

352.216–72 Additional cost principles. 
As prescribed in 316.307(j), insert the 

following clause in all solicitations and 
resultant cost-reimbursement con-
tracts: 

ADDITIONAL COST PRINCIPLES (OCT 1990) 

(a) Bid and proposal costs. (1) Bid and pro-
posal costs are the immediate costs of pre-
paring bids, proposals, and applications for 
potential Federal and non-Federal contracts, 
grants, and agreements, including the devel-
opment of scientific, cost, and other data 
needed to support the bids, proposals, and 
applications. 

(2) Bid and proposal costs of the current 
accounting period are allowable as indirect 
costs. 

(3) Bid and proposal costs of past account-
ing periods are unallowable in the current 
period. However, if the organization’s estab-
lished practice is to treat these costs by 
some other method, they may be accepted if 
they are found to be reasonable and equi-
table. 

(4) Bid and proposal costs do not include 
independent research and development costs 
covered by the following paragraph, or 
preaward costs covered by paragraph 38 of 
Attachment B to OMB Circular A–122. 

(b) Independent research and development 
costs. (1) Independent research and develop-
ment is research and development conducted 
by an organization which is not sponsored by 
Federal or non-Federal contracts, grants, or 
other agreements. 

(2) Independent research and development 
shall be allocated its proportionate share of 
indirect costs on the same basis as the allo-
cation of indirect costs to sponsored research 
and development. 

(3) The cost of independent research and 
development, including its proportionate 
share of indirect costs, are unallowable. 

(End of clause) 

352.223–70 Safety and health. 
The following clause, or one reading 

substantially the same, shall be used as 
prescribed in 323.7002: 

SAFETY AND HEALTH (JAN 2001) 

(a) To help ensure the protection of the life 
and health of all persons, and to help prevent 
damage to property, the Contractor shall 
comply with all Federal, State and local 
laws and regulations applicable to the work 
being performed under this contract. These 
laws are implemented and/or enforced by the 
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Environmental Protection Agency, Occupa-
tional Safety and Health Administration and 
other agencies at the Federal, State and 
local levels (Federal, State and local regu-
latory/enforcement agencies). 

(b) Further, the Contractor shall take or 
cause to be taken additional safety measures 
as the Contracting Officer, in conjunction 
with the project or other appropriate offi-
cers, determines to be reasonably necessary. 
If compliance with these additional safety 
measures results in an increase or decrease 
in the cost or time required for performance 
of any part of work under this contract, an 
equitable adjustment will be made in accord-
ance with the applicable ‘‘Changes’’ clause 
set forth in this contract. 

(c) The Contractor shall maintain an accu-
rate record of, and promptly report to the 
Contracting Officer, all accidents or inci-
dents resulting in the exposure of persons to 
toxic substances, hazardous materials or 
hazardous operations; the injury or death of 
any person; and/or damage to property inci-
dental to work performed under the contract 
and all violations for which the Contractor 
has been cited by any Federal, State or local 
regulatory/enforcement agency. The report 
shall include a copy of the notice of viola-
tion and the findings of any inquiry or in-
spection, and an analysis addressing the im-
pact these violations may have on the work 
remaining to be performed. The report shall 
also state the required action(s), if any, to be 
taken to correct any violation(s) noted by 
the Federal, State or local regulatory/en-
forcement agency and the time frame al-
lowed by the agency to accomplish the nec-
essary corrective action. 

(d) If the Contractor fails or refuses to 
comply with the Federal, State or local regu-
latory/enforcement agency’s directive(s) re-
garding any violation(s) and prescribed cor-
rective action(s), the Contracting Officer 
may issue an order stopping all or part of the 
work until satisfactory corrective action (as 
approved by the Federal, State or local regu-
latory/enforcement agencies) has been taken 
and documented to the Contracting Officer. 
No part of the time lost due to any stop work 
order shall be subject to a claim for exten-
sion of time or costs or damages by the Con-
tractor. 

(e) The Contractor shall insert the sub-
stance of this clause in each subcontract in-
volving toxic substances, hazardous mate-
rials, or hazardous operations. Compliance 
with the provisions of this clause by sub-
contractors will be the responsibility of the 
Contractor. 

(End of clause) 

352.224–70 Confidentiality of informa-
tion. 

The following clause is covered by 
the policy set forth in subpart 324.70 
and is to be used in accordance with 
the instructions set forth in 324.7004. 

CONFIDENTIALITY OF INFORMATION (APR 1984) 

(a) Confidential information, as used in 
this clause, means information or data of a 
personal nature about an individual, or pro-
prietary information or data submitted by or 
pertaining to an institution or organization. 

(b) The Contracting Officer and the Con-
tractor may, by mutual consent, identify 
elsewhere in this contract specific informa-
tion and/or categories of information which 
the Government will furnish to the Con-
tractor or that the Contractor is expected to 
generate which is confidential. Similarly, 
the Contracting Officer and the Contractor 
may, by mutual consent, identify such con-
fidential information from time to time dur-
ing the performance of the contract. Failure 
to agree will be settled pursuant to the 
‘‘Disputes’’ clause. 

(c) If it is established elsewhere in this 
contract that information to be utilized 
under this contract, or a portion thereof, is 
subject to the Privacy Act, the Contractor 
will follow the rules and procedures of dis-
closure set forth in the Privacy Act of 1974, 
5 U.S.C. 552a, and implementing regulations 
and policies, with respect to systems of 
records determined to be subject to the Pri-
vacy Act. 

(d) Confidential information, as defined in 
paragraph (a) of this clause, that is informa-
tion or data of a personal nature about an in-
dividual, or proprietary information or data 
submitted by or pertaining to an institution 
or organization, shall not be disclosed with-
out the prior written consent of the indi-
vidual, institution, or organization. 

(e) Whenever the Contractor is uncertain 
with regard to the proper handling of mate-
rial under the contract, or if the material in 
question is subject to the Privacy Act or is 
confidential information subject to the pro-
visions of this clause, the Contractor should 
obtain a written determination from the 
Contracting Officer prior to any release, dis-
closure, dissemination, or publication. 

(f) Contracting Officer determinations will 
reflect the result of internal coordination 
with appropriate program and legal officials. 

(g) The provisions of paragraph (d) of this 
clause shall not apply when the information 
is subject to conflicting or overlapping pro-
visions in other Federal, State, or local laws. 
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